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Wiltondale Women Meet Nov 17Wiltondale Women Meet Nov 17Wiltondale Women Meet Nov 17Wiltondale Women Meet Nov 17 
     Attention all Women of Wiltondale: this month’s 
WOW meeting will be held Thursday, Nov. 17, at  
7 p.m. at Kate Beach's home: 515 Yarmouth Road.  This 
is a great way to catch up with neighbors, or if you're 
new to our community this is a great way to meet new 
friends.  
     Please bring an appetizer or bottle of wine to share.  
If you have any questions please contact Dawn Guttman 
at (410) 828-4436, Mandy Ward at mandyward2@ 
yahoo.com, or Kate Beach at crbeach76@gmail.com. 

Food Drive at Month’s EndFood Drive at Month’s EndFood Drive at Month’s EndFood Drive at Month’s End 
     Food collection to stock the pantry at the Assistance 
Center of Towson Churches (ACTC), which distributes 
the food to low-income families, continues.  The need for 
food donations never ends, so if you can contribute 
please do it this time.   
     You may drop off non-perishable food items (NO 
home-canned food or institutional-sized cans) at the 
Ptaks’ (627 Coventry), the Millers’ (504 Worcester), the 
Marlowes’ (630 Wilton) or the Shetlers’ (506 Sussex) 
home all day Sunday, Nov. 27, and on the last Sunday  
of each month.  Thank you for your help! 

PPPPark Cleanup Nov 12ark Cleanup Nov 12ark Cleanup Nov 12ark Cleanup Nov 12    
    Join your neighbors at Greenwood Park Satur-
day, Nov. 12, beginning at 8:30 a.m. until we finish 
(no later than noon) to clean up our community 
park and playground!       
     The leaves have fallen from the trees and it’s 
time to provide your rakes, hand tools, shovels, 
wheelbarrows, clippers, and your family for a Sat-
urday morning of community-space gardening (as 
well as hot coffee, hot chocolate and refresh-
ments).  If you use the playground this is a great 
opportunity to help out in our neighborhood! 
     Any questions may be directed to Tim Burkett at 
ktburkett@verizon.net.  We’ll see you there! 

CCCChad Roeder to Leave Poolhad Roeder to Leave Poolhad Roeder to Leave Poolhad Roeder to Leave Pool        
     After 42 years of commitment to maintaining the  
Wiltondale Pool, Chad Roeder has announced his re-
tirement from the position of pool manager, effective 
Dec. 31, 2011.  
     Chad’s year-round service to our community and to 
the efficient running of our pool has not gone unnoticed.  
His dedication has been an asset to our neighborhood.  
He has been a supporter of summer events and activi-
ties at the pool, he has kept the pool clean and func-
tioning, and he has been seen working on the surround-
ing landscaped spaces every season of the year.   
     While we will welcome Corey Serio when he returns 
next season, Chad will be missed by the generations of 
Wiltondale neighbors who are grateful to have experi-
enced his loyalty to our community pool. 

SSSSES Holiday Greens for SaleES Holiday Greens for SaleES Holiday Greens for SaleES Holiday Greens for Sale    
     Each year the Stoneleigh PTA holds its Winter Carni-
val: the primary fundraiser for Stoneleigh Elementary 
School. A big part of this fundraiser is the Greens Sale, 
run by two of your Wiltondale neighbors. An order form 
for the greens for you to consider as you begin your 
holiday decorating plans is available at http://www.
stoneleighpta.org/news-and-events/wintercarnival/. 
Completed forms can be dropped off to Heather Steger 
or Martha Edwards at 533 or 601 Sussex Road.  
     Thanks for supporting your local school! 

CCCCommunity, BGE Meet Nov 28ommunity, BGE Meet Nov 28ommunity, BGE Meet Nov 28ommunity, BGE Meet Nov 28 

     Please join State Senator Jim Brochin and BGE repre-
sentatives Monday, Nov. 28, from 7 p.m. to 9 p.m. at 
Towson High School to discuss any questions or con-
cerns you might have related to BGE service. The major 
topic will focus on BGE’s response to Hurricane Irene. 
For questions or to submit your concerns, please call 
(410) 823-7087 or email mlazerow@senate.state.md.us. 

Thank you to 
Lisa Stugart 
for organizing 
this year’s Hal-
loween Parade 
and kick-off to 
trick-or-treating 
at the Triangle. 
There were 
some great 
costumes! 



 

WWWWelcome to Wiltondale!elcome to Wiltondale!elcome to Wiltondale!elcome to Wiltondale! 
Please update your directory to include our new 
neighbors:   
           Mike and Abbey Pulcinella  
           Daugher Mia (1 1/2)  
           607 Coventry Road  
           apulcinella@gmail.com 
 
Please let Lori Pagano know if you are a new Wilton-
dale resident or if you know of any new neighbors 
who have recently moved in so that they may be wel-
comed by a member of the hospitality committee. You 
may contact Lori at secretary@wiltondale.org. Any 
updates and/or corrections to your directory informa-
tion should be sent to directory@wiltondale.org.       

HHHHome Improvements Need OKome Improvements Need OKome Improvements Need OKome Improvements Need OK    
       The Architecture Committee of the Wiltondale Im-
provement Association is requiring 45 days for review 
of property changes.  Please plan ahead.  Submission 
of forms and approval by the committee is required for 
all exterior home improvements.  In addition, you are 
required to review your plans with your immediate 
neighbors prior to submitting forms.     
     A “Proposed Improvement Review Form” can be 
downloaded from the Wiltondale website at www.
wiltondale.org.  To have plans reviewed for approval, 
contact arch@wiltondale.org.   
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You may submit changes, deletions and additions to 

the Wiltondale Newsletter to newsletter@ 

wiltondale.org.  The deadline for submissions to 

the December newsletter is Friday, November 25.  

Thank you!  Alison Mingo, editor 

SSSSave the Date: Stoneleigh Elem.ave the Date: Stoneleigh Elem.ave the Date: Stoneleigh Elem.ave the Date: Stoneleigh Elem.    

Winter Carnival Dec 3Winter Carnival Dec 3Winter Carnival Dec 3Winter Carnival Dec 3 
     Join Stoneleigh Elementary School in celebrating the 
season at its Winter Carnival on Saturday, Dec. 3 from  
11 a.m. to 3 p.m. in the Stoneleigh Elementary Gymna-
sium and Cafeteria.   
     Children and adults are invited to participate in holiday 
crafts, games, entertainment and food... looking forward to 
seeing you there! 

Making ginger-
bread houses in 
the SES cafeteria 
is one of the 
many activities 
offered at 
Stoneleigh  
Elementary’s  
annual Winter 
Carnival. 



Wiltondale Classified Advertising 
HHHHome/Child Careome/Child Careome/Child Careome/Child Care    

 
Red Cross certified babysitter. Age 14. 

Megan Hula (410) 339-4668 
———————————————— 
Experienced babysitter, American 
Safety & Health Institute, CPR &  

Basic First Aid trained.  
Dependable, responsible and  

enjoys children. Age 13.  
Olivia Morgan (410) 823-2564 

———————————————— 
Red Cross certified babysitter.  Age 19. 

Amelia Marlowe  (410) 828-4337 
———————————————— 

Experienced Red Cross certified  
Babysitter. I love babysitting kids of all 

ages. Chapin Eager, 13 years old  
(443) 834-6547  

———————————————— 
Red Cross certified babysitter.  Age 13.  

Nina Lorsch (410) 828-6472 
———————————————— 

Red Cross certified babysitter. Age 14.  
Experienced, loves kids, references 

available. Jane Harriott (410) 296-0063 
———————————————— 
Responsible, experienced babysitter 

with little brother. Experienced dogsitter: 
has 4 pets.  Natalie Anderson  Age 14 

(410) 828-0508 or (410) 825-1895 
———————————————— 

Babysitter – CPR, First Aid, and  
Emergency preparedness trained. 

Loves Kids. Age 15. 
Calvin Macintosh (410) 828-5679 

———————————————— 
Red Cross certified, experienced baby-
sitter. I am 15 years old, fun and enter-
taining for your children. Available most 

weekends. Bridget Rudolphi  
(410) 825-8373 

———————————————— 
Mother’s Helper available most week-
ends. Will help entertain your children. 

Age 12. Lauren Rudolphi  
(410) 825-8373 

———————————————— 
Babysitter trained through the Safe Sit-

ters Program at St. Joseph Medical  
Center. 14-year-old Sam Kuhn  

(410) 847-9026 
———————————————— 

Red Cross Certified Babysitter  
Maureen Russell (410) 337-9187 

———————————————— 
Wonderful Nanny available for a full-

time position. She was my kids’ former 
Nanny (several years ago!). Please con-

tact Tacy Macgill-Biggs for further 
information at (443) 801-5452.  

Red Cross certified babysitter.  Age 15. 
Kelsey Evans (410) 583-7355 

———————————————— 
Experienced Red Cross certified  

Babysitter. Age 14.  
Emma Fox (410) 828-6345 

———————————————— 
Babysitters. Ages 19 and 17.  

Dependable, experienced with children.  
Lizzy and Maggie Denning  

(443) 564-6205 or (443) 564-6260 
———————————————— 

Red Cross Certified Babysitter 
Experienced, Responsible, Age 15. 

Katie DeMallie (410) 296-9501 
kdemallie@verizon.net 

———————————————— 
Red Cross Certified Babysitter  

Aylish Ptak  
Available for summer days and nights. 
Loves Kids. Age 15. (410) 823-3144 
———————————————— 

Red Cross certified babysitter.  
Blair Ptak Age 13. (410) 823-3144 
———————————————— 

Babysitter.  Experienced with children.   
Age 16.  Mary Caroline Mades  

(410) 823-0996 / mades7@hotmail.com 
———————————————— 

Red Cross certified babysitter.   
Pet sitting,  Age 14.  

Abby Marlowe (410) 828-4337 
———————————————— 

Babysitter.  Dog sitter and dog walker.  
Age 17.  Bobby Marlowe   

(410) 828-4337 
———————————————— 

Kind, responsible babysitter.  Pet care 
and dog walking, plant care and water-
ing, snow shoveling and raking. Age 15. 

Jack Pagano (410) 821-7015  
or jackpagano@msn.com 

———————————————— 
Daycare provider will babysit in your  

home on an as needed basis.  
Years of experience with children.  

Please call Holly Gunts at  
(410) 337-7382 

———————————————— 
Daycare/housesitting/petsitting  

available from mom who loves children 
and is now an empty nester.  

Will provide TLC to your most precious 
ones. Huge animal lover. Please call 

Linda Prokopik (410) 337-7685 
———————————————— 

Red Cross certified babysitter. Age 17.  
Pet sitter and dog walker.  

Sallie Lotz (443) 253-2216  
———————————————— 
Pet sitting & dog walking. Age 11.  
Andrew Pagano (410) 821-7015  

Experienced pet sitter would love to 
care for your animals while you are 

away. Available over Holidays.  
Please call Mrs. Allison 410-825-0767 

———————————————— 
Lawn and garden care (raking,  

mowing, shoveling, etc.).  
Reliable and hard-working. Age 12.  
Lawson Menefee (410) 494-9339 

———————————————— 
Pet sitting and walking.  
Friendly and reliable.  

Call Nick Birckner (410) 296-4063 
———————————————— 

Pet sitter for small animals.  
Cats, hamsters, guinea pigs,  

gerbils, fish.  
Holly Brakebill. Age 8 1/2.  

(410) 825-2262 
———————————————— 

Tim and Brian Coan. Age 13.  
(410) 337-9159 

dog walking/pet sitting/snow shoveling 
 ———————————————— 

Experienced, caring petsitter:   
especially good with small animals  

(hamsters, gerbils, guinea pigs,  
fish, cats, etc)  

Avery Menefee. Age 9. (410) 494-9339 
———————————————— 

Patrick and Brendan Coan.  Age 17.  
For experienced and dependable lawn 

mowers, dog and pet sitters  
please call us at (410) 337-9159. 

———————————————— 
Pet sitting and dog walking, snow  

shoveling, lawn cutting, raking, plant 
care. Responsible and hard working.  

Ages 16 and 13.  
Matt and Luke Bender (410) 825-6677 

———————————————— 
Cullen Kuhn (13) and  

Grady Kuhn (11)  
dog walking, lawn services, raking,  

shoveling (410) 847-9026 
———————————————— 
Pet care and dog walking, leaf raking 
and snow shoveling. Ages 17 and 15. 
Kyle and Colin King (410) 825-1298 
———————————————— 

Lawn-cutting, pet sitting and  
dog walking.   

Age 16. Jimmy Walker (410) 823-5425 
———————————————— 

Lawn-cutting, pet sitting and  
dog walking.   

Age 15. Teo Walker  (410) 823-5425 
———————————————— 
Pet sitting and dog walking.  Age 11.  

Wesley Walker  (410) 823-5425 



 

DISCLAIMER: This newsletter’s contents and distri-
bution are intended solely for dissemination to Wilton-
dale residents and authorized addressees. Any use, 
copying, access or distribution of this message by 
anyone other than the intended recipient(s) is unau-
thorized and may be unlawful. Please note that any 
views, actions, opinions or recommendation(s) in this 
newsletter do not necessarily represent those of the 
Wiltondale Board of Directors or its officers. Informa-
tion contained within this newsletter should not be 
interpreted as an endorsement by or the position of 
the Wiltondale Improvement Association, the Wilton-
dale Board of Directors or its officers. 

TutoringTutoringTutoringTutoring    
Experienced native French speaking school 

teacher will tutor French to middle school and/or 
high school students and adults.  

Valerie Ford (443) 823-9882 
———————————————— 

Tutoring. Language Arts/Math.  
Primary/Elementary. Your home or mine.  

Early Childhood Certified.  
Marian Denning (410) 491-0226 

———————————————— 
Reading and Math tutor.  Elementary and  

middle school.  Your home or mine. 
Jenelle Abnett  (410) 337-7405 

 

Real EstateReal EstateReal EstateReal Estate    
Maine summer rental available.  

On the ocean/4 bedrooms /big porch.  
Go to http://maineislandcottage.weebly.com  

for pictures and rental info.  
Carolyn Payne Tighe cptighe@comcast.net  

———————————————— 
Naples, Florida, golf course community  

condo for rent: 2 BR, 2 Bath.  
Sleeps 4, first floor, newly furnished.  
Pictures available. Monthly rentals.  

Sarah or Kurt Fischer (410) 828-1879 
———————————————— 

Summer vacation rental in Ocean City, NJ.   
3 BR, 2 Bath, sleeps 6-8.   

Jan or Doug Smith  (410) 821-8509 
———————————————— 
Dewey Beach, Del., cottage rental 
40 yards from beach, 2 bedrooms,  

sleeps 6-8, screened porch with patio.  
Laura Mades, mades7@hotmail.com 

    

Wiltondale Classified Advertising 

Professional ServicesProfessional ServicesProfessional ServicesProfessional Services 
Looking for a new birthday party idea? Want to have 

a ladies night out? Have a home based  
pottery painting or glass fusing party?  

I will bring everything needed for the party's activity. 
Prices vary according to the activity chosen. 
For more information contact Kathy Fick at  

(410)825-6467 or kathyfickdesigns@comcast.net. 
———————————————— 

Mountain Bike Excursions and Guided Trips  
Contact Jeff Glorioso at (410) 302-6021 or  

jeffglorioso@gmail.com  
———————————————— 

LIFE...MAID EASIER  
Cleaning and Organizing services. No job too small. 

House cleaning they way  
you would do it, if you had the time!  
Call Patty Eager at (443) 980-8119 
———————————————— 

If you need assistance with speeding up  
slow computers, solving computer problems,  

and setting up TVs or accessories,  
call Max Birckner (410) 296-4063 

———————————————— 
THE VIOLET COW 

If a picture is worth a thousand words have it framed   
Diane Topper, picture framer  (410) 337-0077 

———————————————— 
Tranquility Weavings  

Custom Hand Crafted Baskets  
Basket Parties, Gift Baskets, Classes  
Contact: Vicky Smith (410) 935-2486 
———————————————— 

Kate Charlow Photography 
Specializing in child, family, maternity portraits.  

(410) 337-3550 www.katecharlowphotography.com 
 

 
 

Upcoming Wiltondale EventsUpcoming Wiltondale EventsUpcoming Wiltondale EventsUpcoming Wiltondale Events 
Dec     Holiday Party; Santa at Triangle 
Jan      WIA Annual Meeting 
Feb     Bowling Bash 
Apr      Dumpster Day; Spring Park Cleanup; 
            Spring Party; Easter Egg Hunt  
May     Wiltondale/Overbrook Race; 
            Wiltondale Yard Sale; Pool Opens  
Jun     Triangle Happy Hour  
Jul       Pool-Related Activities 
Aug     Annual Shrimp Boil   
Sep     Annual Party at the Pool;  
            Golf Tournament 
Oct      Fall Party & Chili Cook-off;  
            Halloween Party  

To Wiltondale neighbors… 
 
     I am looking to purchase a car for my soon-
to-be 16-year-old daughter. I am looking for an 
older 4 door sedan or possibly a small SUV. If 
you have a car you are thinking about trading 
or selling over the next few months I would wel-
come the opportunity to discuss a purchase. 
Thank you.  

Robert Rudolphi  
602 Worcester Road  

(410) 825-8373 

FFFFreereereeree 

Andy Evans has a large amount of solid old roughcut oak ends that burn 
well in backyard fire pits. They’re 5/4” thick and range in size up to 6” x 10”. 
Most are smaller and a great size for smaller fire pits. He’s making this ma-
terial available for FREE to anyone that wants some. You can contact Andy 

Evans at (443) 255-6845 or drop a large trash can off at his house (619 
Coventry Place) for him to fill up and take back to your sidewalk.  



WWWWhy Do Gutters Fall Down In Snow Storms?hy Do Gutters Fall Down In Snow Storms?hy Do Gutters Fall Down In Snow Storms?hy Do Gutters Fall Down In Snow Storms?    

…before another snow, prevent it from happening again! 

     The biggest contributor to gutter damage during winter snow storms is 
avalanching snow.  Even the best gutter system will not be able to with-
stand the tremendous force created by avalanching snow.  So the trick is 
to prevent the avalanche!  

     Most people think the ice dams are the biggest culprit; but you’re 
wrong. The #1 cause is an insufficient or worn out snow retention system 
(snow guards).  Ice dams and poorly installed gutters add to the problem 
and we will discuss them later in another article.  

Insufficient or worn out snow retention system 

     Many roofs in the Baltimore area have two or three rows of galvanized 
steel snow loops at the eave of the roof line. However, the manufacturer of 
this style snow guard requires total roof coverage. So why do so many 
homes only have 2 or 3 rows? My best guess is that this was done by the 
original home builder to cut costs. In addition to the improper application, 
because these loops were made of galvanized steel, they easily rusted, 
making them very susceptible to bending and breaking. Galvanized steel 
snow loops were discontinued many years ago and are now obsolete; 
however snow loops are still available in copper.     

Snow Guards / Snow Retention Systems  

     The answer is to install a snow retention system that is appropriate for 
your particular roof conditions. Snow guards are rooftop devices that allow 
snow and ice to drop off in small amounts or melt completely before falling 
to the ground.  Snow guards prevent damage caused by avalanching 
snow and ice while enhancing the beauty of any roofing system. The pur-
pose of a snow guard is to help reduce a slide, not stop it. Snow guards 
are best compared to speed bumps. Just as speed bumps do not stop 
you, only slow you down, snow guards do the same. The larger the park-
ing lot, the more speed bumps you will encounter. The larger the roof, the 
more snow guards should be installed. It is important that snow guards are 
securely fastened to a structural member.   

 

Article contributer Jeffrey P. Fick 
Fick Bros Roofing & Exterior Remodeling Co. 

www.fickbros.com 
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